
Other Comments/Suggestions: 

# Response Date Comment 

1. Thu, 5/10/07 2:11 PM 

Try to keep the meetings in downtown area. I have a long 
enough drive as it is. I know we are a bit outnumbered on 
this with all the landmen that work and live in S. Tulsa - 
but I thought I would just pass it on.  

2. Thu, 5/10/07 2:50 PM 
NGL is BS, we are all Land professionals regardless of 
age. If any thing, we should have a Masters group that 
restricts the youngsters who have not put in their time. 

3. Thu, 5/10/07 3:36 PM 

1. TAPL should avoid Christmas Dinners like the one this 
past December; the Gilcrease event was much more 
appealing to TAPL members; 2. Educational events are 
about right. However, the Energy Forum may be too much 
for TAPL to take on and be successful unless done 
together with OCAPL. Consider a Forum on the Oklahoma 
Corporation Commission with recommendations to 
improve its processes for spacing, pooling etc.; 3. Summer 
weekend activities (ex. - picnics); 4. TAPL needs to 
actively take the lead and lobby for/against legislation that 
involves landmen. Recommend the formation of a Task 
Force that would pursue legislative changes to the terms of 
the O&G leases issued by the Commissioners of the Land 
Office. Currently, these leases contain a Pugh Clause that 
requires that you release all non-producing formations at 
the end of the primary term, not just those below the 
deepest depth penetrated. Oklahoma's landmen had better 
start being pro-active in developing allies in the 
Legislature or else the lawyers and politicians are going to 
start running all over us like they have tried to do in Texas 
and other states.  

4. Thu, 5/10/07 4:05 PM 

Question 9 - I get more than what is listed already, i.e., 
newsletters and the directory - which I use constantly. 
Having on-line updates will be even better. Question 8 - I 
like having the "regular" meetings there but am open to 
having other venues as needed.  

5. Thu, 5/10/07 4:09 PM 

Now that the University of Tulsa will have its own Energy 
Management Degree beginning this Fall, the TAPL must 
support its students and offer scholarships to the U. of 
Tulsa students and should support a mentoring program 
similar to the program at OU. The new board president 
should begin ways to implement this w/Ted Jacobs ASAP 
so it can become a successful program for our city and 



University. We have always supported OU because it was 
the only program so now our association must support 
Tulsa's own. 

6. Thu, 5/10/07 8:14 PM 

I think NGL is unnecessary. Better the NGL's participate 
in the demographics of the industry as a whole. The older 
landmen can learn from the NGL's also. Signed, LGL 
(thought to be the "Last Generation of Landmen") 

7. Tue, 5/15/07 5:43 PM 

While I am a PLMer, I think scholarships could go to 
anyone wanting to do land or landman work such as law 
school students and other general business students, or any 
kid of a TAPL member who wanted and needed one for 
other oil and gas related careers including geological, etc. 

8. Wed, 5/16/07 3:02 PM Post pictures of TAPL events (meetings, seminars, golf 
tournaments) on website. 

9. Thu, 5/17/07 2:12 PM 

The "T" in TAPL does stand for Tulsa, so I believe 
scholarship awards should have Tulsa ties. In the same 
light, the TAPL should do what it can to support TU's new 
program. Also, you should encourage new blood/turnover 
on the board. One way of doing that would be to 
discourage the same members from running over and over 
and over again. Overall, I think you are doing a good job. 

10. Thu, 5/17/07 2:58 PM 

THE GOLF TOURNAMENT AT ISCC WAS 
FANTASTIC. MY ONLY DISAPPOINTMENT WAS 
THAT WE DID NOT HAVE A PHOTOGRAPHER FOR 
TEAM PHOTOS. I HAVE A WALL FULL OF 
MEMORIES FROM YEARS PAST. 

11. Thu, 5/17/07 3:01 PM Meetings should be held during the week in lieu of 
Monday. 

12. Thu, 5/17/07 3:07 PM 
#14: Ties to Tulsa could be a preference option. Awards 
need to go to deserving students, whether or not they are 
from Tulsa, under the criteria TAPL has in place.  

13. Thu, 5/17/07 3:11 PM 

Possibly, the TAPL could telecast some of the Educational 
events held in Houston and other venues in order to help 
with continuing education if a local sponsoring company 
has the capability and is willing to do so. I see no rationale 
or benefit for the Next Generation Landman Group to 
exist, at all, either on a TAPL basis or an AAPL basis and 
have yet to hear a compelling argument to support the 
group.  



14. Thu, 5/17/07 3:24 PM 

I don't understand what you're saying/asking on number 
12. I would not agree that funds should be spent on an 
event/function that would not be of interest to the entire 
membership of TAPL. 

15. Thu, 5/17/07 3:33 PM 

13 & 14. Scholarships should favor Energy and Land 
Majors at Oklahoma Schools who plan to become part of 
this industry. However, we may have other industry majors 
or schools worth consideration due to Tulsa or Member 
ties which the Board may wish to consider. Tulsa ties 
should carry some weight, but also not be a specific 
requirement. The Board and its appointed Committee 
Chairmen represent the membership in these situations and 
always try to be consistent and logical in plans and 
decisions. Events: Most of us are not as young or party 
hardy as we were back in the last boom and therefore a lot 
of the members don't have much appreciation for the basic 
dinner, drinks and dancing agenda. But quality, class, 
events like dinner social & art at Gilcrease some other 
similar class event should be pursued once a year (not 
necessarily at Christmas). Educational Events are part of 
building and making the TAPL an outstanding 
professional organization servicing the needs and wishes 
of its members and the industry. Its growth and impact is 
limited only by the number of volunteers, committee 
members and board members who are willing to provide 
the creative ideas and work to make them happen for the 
organization and membership.  

16. Thu, 5/17/07 4:05 PM Thanks for another successful year... 

17. Thu, 5/17/07 4:47 PM 

I would like to see TAPL occasionally secure speakers 
from outside our industry to discuss various topics from 
outside our industry. Also, I think TAPL could get more 
creative with our educational and other events. For 
instance, I'm aware of another organization that hosted a 
seminar at a facility at a baseball stadium and had a 
networking event at the baseball game that evening where 
family could attend. A nice lunch/speaker at something 
like Philbrook might be an interesting change....just some 
ideas. NGL is really not a big deal one way or another, but 
I think TAPL could try to keep younger landmen in mind 
when scheduling educational events.  

18. Thu, 5/17/07 7:31 PM 
As I am located in McAlester, it is very difficult at this 
busy time within the industry to associate as often as I 
would like to, but I have always thought the board and 



committees that represent my interests in the TAPL and 
industry are doing and have done an excellent job. I am 
proud to be associated with this group. Keep up the 
excellent work. 

19. Thu, 5/17/07 7:38 PM Good Job! 

20. Wed, 5/30/07 3:22 PM 

I do not play in the spring golf tournament due to the six 
man scramble format. I prefer morning and afternoon 
rounds held at meadow brook or limit the number of 
participants. 

21. Wed, 5/30/07 3:28 PM 

An official committee comprised of only NGL would be 
counterproductive. In my opinion, NGL should be 
encouraged to participate in established committees in 
TAPL. This will help with their networking and give them 
broader view of the industry. 

22. Wed, 5/30/07 3:28 PM 

You cannot be all things to all people. Providing Social 
and Educational opportunities in my opinion are 
paramount. Landmen make "deals" and those spring from 
our contacts. You divide us up in little groups and you lose 
your value. That and $2 will get you a coffee at Starbucks. 

23. Wed, 5/30/07 3:33 PM 
Being fairly new to the TAPL organization and Tulsa, does 
TAPL sponsor any local fund raising events to benefit 
non-profits or poverty level families in the Tulsa area? 

24. Wed, 5/30/07 3:47 PM You’re doing a great job! 

25. Wed, 5/30/07 3:50 PM 

You have a hard job; keep trying. If nothing new came out 
of TAPL I would say you guys are doing a more than 
adequate job. However, any new things that you try are the 
only way to test the waters. Keep it up. 

26. Wed, 5/30/07 4:10 PM Great job this year, Keep it up for 2008 

27. Wed, 5/30/07 4:39 PM 
I would like to see more local classes/seminars for basic 
land skills, i.e. division orders, leasing, poolings, spacing, 
etc. 

28. Wed, 5/30/07 4:56 PM Thanks for offering this survey. It is a useful tool to get 
some additional member input. 

29. Wed, 5/30/07 6:00 PM An event for young landmen would be great or even a co-
sponsored event for young landmen in OCAPL and TAPL. 

30. Wed, 5/30/07 6:35 PM I would like to become more involved on a committee 

31. Wed, 5/30/07 6:36 PM As an "out of town" member, I don't think my opinions are 



really crucial to your results. We seldom are able to attend 
functions in Tulsa, especially luncheons, but we did enjoy 
the summer meeting at the Gilcrease museum. 

32. Wed, 5/30/07 7:55 PM 

Number 3 is really should not have be together. They 
require two different responses. I don't rely on TAPL for 
continuing education, however, I do try to attend their 
meetings and events. 

33. Wed, 5/30/07 8:07 PM 
I think the fall tournament should rotate between TCC and 
Cedar Ridge to allow all played to play @ the premier 
clubs of Tulsa. 

34. Wed, 5/30/07 8:16 PM Scholarships should only go to members immediate kids. 

35. Thu, 5/31/07 3:13 AM I don't think the Christmas Party is a good event for the 
organization in the form that it was this year. 

36. Thu, 5/31/07 12:43 PM 

Question 13 is not clear as to what other students might be 
given scholarships. It seems to imply any profession, 
which most members would likely be against, but I suspect 
the intent was to extend the field of potential recipients to 
include other land related professions or graduate work 
like legal studies, MBAs, etc. Accordingly I would not 
take your responses on Q.13 as determinative. 

37. Mon, 6/4/07 3:06 PM 

I wonder why the younger landmen feel that they need a 
separate organization like the NGL. I feel they would learn 
more from older, more experienced landmen than people 
with about the same experience level as themselves. 

38. Fri, 6/8/07 6:59 PM 

I'd like to see more "business centric" educational events. 
By business centric I mean more deal and opportunity 
oriented. Larger companies may not care about this b/c 
their landmen have a more narrow focus, however, many 
of your members (myself included) wear a lot of hats in 
their respective companies and engage in much more that 
just land based activities. We are responsible on a much 
more macro basis and help to provide vision for our 
companies. 

 


